
 
 

COVID-19 OPERATIONAL PLAN 2020 

FIELD HOUSE RENTALS 
 

The AYR Motor Centre will continue to follow the Provincial State of Emergency, the Provincial 

Recovery Plan, and the guidance and direction of the Office of the Chief Medical Officer of 

Health (CMOH) as its recreation facilities are opened during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

In addition to the requirements set out below, all user groups must be familiar with and in 
compliance with all of the most recent relevant requirements outlined by the Province of New 
Brunswick, and their respective Provincial Sport Organization. 
 

Prior to booking, all renters must submit a copy of their operational plan to the Facility 
Manager for review and approval and, must sign a Rental Agreement form. 
 

AYR Motor Staff must be respected at all times, and in regards to the enforcement of the terms 
and conditions set out within this document. Any abuse or disrespect towards staff, 
volunteers, other patrons etc. will not be tolerated. 

 

• Field House bookings will be taken at reception via phone or email. 
 

• The contact person will provide details for Court set-up. 
 

• The contact person will be responsible for screening and collecting information of each 
person attending, including full name and phone number. This will need to be available 
to the Facility Manager and Public Health, if requested within 21 days. 

 

• User groups will only be permitted in the building 10 minutes prior to their activity and 
must exit within 10 minutes after their session. There will be no early admittance to 
the facility. 

 

• Each person is required to wash their hands or sanitize upon entering the facility. 
 

• A facemask must be worn in all public areas in the facility, including lobby, hallways, 
washrooms, etc. and where social distancing is not possible.  

 

• Signage will be posted in proper areas stating new guidelines and procedures. 
 

• Floor markings are provided where needed. 
 

• Provide chairs spaced at 6-meters apart when/if needed.  
 

• Maximum occupancy will be based on the activity. Entrance through front Lobby and  
Exit through FH hallway door. 

 

• The Field House will be open for ‘Drop-in’ opportunities but limited to only those 
activities where guidelines are established through their respective PSO’s (ie. 
badminton, pickleball and basketball training). These guidelines will be enforced by a 
staff monitor.  

• During the Orange Phase: Racquet sports will only be allowed SINGLES PLAY. 
 

• All patrons attending ‘Drop-in‘ opportunities will be required to go through the 
screening process and share their contact information at reception. 

Revised 11/27/2020 

 


